
Week 5 Term 1 
March 2022 

School website www.stmarys.ac.nz  

School Facebook www.facebook.com/groups/stmarysschoolwanganui 

School App From the Google Apps / Play Store: SchoolAppsnz St Mary’s School   

I am going to start the newsletter today with some exciting news! 
 
You may have already noticed the first major works… we finally have a judder bar 
installed on Seddon St. This has been many years in the making and will help to 
slow down traffic. There are plans in the pipeline regarding other works but I 

suspect this will be some time away. I will keep you updated. 
 
Even more exciting… We have been working behind the scenes to get a huge 
project under way. I was notified yesterday that we have been successful in     

getting new matting under our playground and pencil bars! 
It will be great to have this safety matting so we can do away with the bark. 
 
We have some other exciting projects in the pipeline and I will update you as 
they come to fruition. 
 

Over the next week we are going to be sending home reminders about incorrect 
uniform. We are seeing all sorts of incorrect uniform items. If you are finding it 
difficult to provide uniform items please ring Ivy and she may  be able to assist 
you. On the next page is a reminder of the correct uniform itens for the junior 
and senior school. 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
On the next page I have the updated COVID information for you. Please take 
the time to read carefully as what we do know is that this is an ever       
changing space. 
 
 

Mā te Atua e manaaki   
  

Jacqui Luxton 



Where are we at? 

We are still getting a small trickle of cases across 
the school. We continue to have a number of     
families also isolating because of a positive case in 
their household.  

I am so appreciative of the efforts families are going to, to keep      
unwell children at home. This has certainly had a positive impact 
on minimising the spread of this virus through school. 

We also continue to have families isolating because of concern for at 
risk family members.  

If you would like a hard pack of learning please email me directly and I 
will put you on the list. Again, please be aware that these hard packs 
are not tailored to individual children as teachers are unable to      
complete both face to face teaching and home learning at the same 
time. Miss Linklater and I are preparing basic ‘busy’ work to keep    
students in the learning habit and occupied. 

We are continuing to be very vigilant with our public health measures 
and also ask that you remain vigilant for symptoms with your children. 

On the next few pages I have included information on what to do if 
you or your child tests positive. As part of this process, it is very       
important that you let us know. 

The following has been received from the Ministry of Health today. 

Isolation period reduced to 7 days 

The isolation period for COVID-19 cases and their household contacts will be 

reduced from 10 to 7 days from 11:59pm on Friday 11 March. 

Household contacts will need to have a rapid antigen test at day 3 and day 7 

of their isolation period. If they become symptomatic, they should also get a 

test. If the result is positive, they are required to isolate for seven days from 

that point. 
 



If a person is isolating and still has symptoms after seven days, they must stay home 

until 24 hours after symptoms resolve. 

 
The symptoms we are noticing are upset tummies and headaches.  

We are also noticing that children have tested negative initially but positive 
3 - 4 days in.  

Current advise with the RAT tests is to aim the swab low, to the back of the 
nose and turn it slowly. They think that this is why positive results are      
taking longer to register. 

 

 

 

 

 

We do ask that you test for COVID before your child returns to school after 
being away unwell. 

We are going to change our morning procedure at the gate. We will not   
sanitise hands at the gate and students will wash or sanitise hands on 
classroom entry. Students will still be welcomed into school and we still ask 
parents to stay off school grounds. 

If you have any questions please email me at jacquil@stmarys.ac.nz 

Many blessings 

Jacqui Luxton 









Congratulations to Mr Kerr who has again been selected 
into the NZ Black Stacks Sport Stacking team that will      
compete in the World Champs in early April. His reselection 
enables Mr Kerr to defend his Masters 4 World Title that he 
won in 2021.  Another four former students have also made 
the team with two of them making their debut.  

We would love to celebrate out of school achievements! 

If you would like us to include your child in our newsletter 

just email me a photo and write up jacquil@stmarys.ac.nz 



Cellphones and Smart watches: 
At the beginning of each year we ask that parents  
who have children that bring cellphones to school  
sign an understanding that we will do our utmost  
to keep these safe but cannot be responsible for  
missing or damaged technology. 
 

Children hand their phones into the classroom  
teacher and then delivered to the office for safe  
keeping. Children collect them at the end of the  
day. 
 

You will appreciate that we are unable to let 
children use their phones during the day as  
they are distracting and can create 
issues around social media. We  
also need to ensure they are not 
broken or lost. 
 

We provided devices for learning 
which limit access to social 
media platforms that can 
create angst. 
 

We have noticed an increase  
in the ownership of smart 
watches this year. We will 
be treating these in the 
same way for the same 
reasons. 
 

Please ensure you have  
signed and returned the 
form asap. 
 

Thankyou for your support with this. 







Positive parenting during COVID-19 

To support mental health, resilience and emotional wellbeing for 
our tamariki and rangatahi, the Ministry of Health has partnered 
with Whāraurau to offer parents, whānau and caregivers free 
online versions of the Triple P: Positive Parenting Programme 
across the country. 

https://www.triplep-parenting.net.nz/nz-uken/triple-p/  

There are three free Triple P online programmes available to 
help positively support children to reduce anxiety, build         
emotional resilience and life skills and cope with challenges: 

 Fear-Less Triple P Online – for parents and caregivers of 
children and teenagers (aged six to 14 years) who have    
significant anxiety 

 Triple P Online – for parents with toddlers to 12-year-olds 

 Teen Triple P Online – for parents with ‘tweens’ or teenagers   
      aged 10 to 16 years. 
 

These programmes will also provide whānau a toolkit to help 
them to guide behaviour positively and encourage children’s 
learning.  





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have shifted, had a new phone number, 

changed your emergency contacts or changed 

work numbers please let us know. 



Please use our Absentee option on our School 

App when your child is sick. This makes things so 

much    easier for us here at school. Please give a 

detailed reason as this helps us to monitor the 

spread of illness and to assign the correct          

absence code for the Ministry of Education. 

School App  

From the Google 
Apps / Play Store: 
SchoolAppsnz St 
Mary’s School   



                        We need your help… 

 

                                         

                                        We have a lot of bugs floating around                    

                                        and they are spreading rapidly. 

If your child is unwell with coughs, sore throats, vomiting or 

has diarrhoea you are required to keep your child at home and 

remain at home until  48 hours after all symptoms have 

stopped.  

This is vital to contain the spread of bugs. 

Please remember to put their absence in the school app. 

Term Dates - 2022 
Term One 
Tuesday, 8 February - Thursday 14 April 

Waitangi Day Monday, 7 February 

Term Two 
Monday 2 May - Friday, 8 July 
Queens Birthday - Monday, 6 June 

Matariki - Friday 24 June 

Term Three 

Monday, 25 July - Friday, 30 September 

Term Four 
Monday, 17 October - Thursday 15 December  
Labour Day - Monday, 24 October 

End of Term 4 Thursday,15 December 



Who to see…  
If you have a query or concern regarding your child please email or 
see your child’s Teacher first. If you still require assistance please see 
your child's Team Leader as follows: 
 

Junior Team 
Dallas Limpus: dallasl@stmarys.ac.nz 
Students from the JLC, Room 3 and 4 
 

JLC: dallasl@stmarys.ac.nz 
Room 3: amandab@stmarys.ac.nz  
Room 4: lewisw@stmarys.ac.nz 
 

Middle Team 
Cath Daignault: cathd@stmarys.ac.nz   
Students from Rooms 5, 6, 7 and 8 
 

Room 5: heatherl@stmarys.ac.nz 
Room 6: theresec@stmarys.ac.nz  
Room 7: devonc@stmarys.ac.nz    
Room 8: cathd@stmarys.ac.nz   
 

Senior Team 

Chris Scudder: chriss@stmarys.ac.nz 
Students from Rooms 9, 10 and 11 
 

Room 9: chriss@stmarys.ac.nz  
Room 10: sarahp@stmarys.c.nz  
Room 11: iank@stmarys.ac.nz  
 
Ivy: ivys@stmarys.ac.nz  
DRS: cathd@stmarys.ac.nz   
Deputy Principal: katiel@stmarys.ac.nz   
Principal: jacquil@stmarys.ac.nz  

mailto:dallasl@stmarys.ac.nz
mailto:dallasl@stmarys.ac.nz
mailto:amandab@stmarys.ac.nz
mailto:lewisw@stmarys.ac.nz
mailto:cathd@stmarys.ac.nz
mailto:heatherl@stmarys.ac.nz
mailto:theresec@stmarys.ac.nz
mailto:devonc@stmarys.ac.nz
mailto:cathd@stmarys.ac.nz
mailto:chriss@stmarys.ac.nz
mailto:chriss@stmarys.ac.nz
mailto:sarahp@stmarys.c.nz
mailto:iank@stmarys.ac.nz
mailto:ivys@stmarys.ac.nz
mailto:cathd@stmarys.ac.nz
mailto:katiel@stmarys.ac.nz
mailto:jacquil@stmarys.ac.nz

